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“Climate change is just an environmentalist’s P.R. tool. There’s no 
science to back that up.” –Peabody Energy, 2001 

Source 

In a meeting in March of 2001 on Capitol Hill, Peabody CEO Engelhardt told Rhode Island 
Senator Jack Reed that “Climate change is just an environmentalist's P.R. tool. There's no 
science to back that up.”i This exchange was reported by Jeff Goodall in the New York Times. 

Exposing the Disinformation: Science Facts 

At the time of this quote, the scientific evidence of the cause and impacts of climate change was 
well documented. The Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change (IPCC) was established in 
1988 in recognition of the problem of global warming. Climate experts from around the world 
synthesize the most recent climate science findings in periodic reports. The 2001 IPCC report 
reviewed states “An increasing body of observations gives a collective picture of a warming 
world and other changes in the climate system.” and “There is new and stronger evidence that 
most of the warming observed over the last 50 years is attributable to human activities”ii 

The National Climate Assessment, released in 2000 and written by leading US scientists and 
produced by the U.S. Global Change Research Program as required by an act of Congress, states 
“Long-term observations confirm that our climate is now changing at a rapid rate.” The report 
covers a range of impacts of human-caused climate change on the U.S. including impacts to 
natural ecosystems and water resources.iii 

More about Peabody Energy 

Peabody Energy has consistently sought to discredit climate science as part of its efforts to 
undermine any possible climate policy. For example, in 2009, Peabody Energy submitted 
comments to the Environmental Protection Agency’s endangerment finding that determined 
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greenhouse gas emissions endanger public welfare and can therefore be regulated under the 
Clean Air Act. Peabody’s comments calling for a “balanced view” of the benefits of carbon 
dioxide, including the “known benefits of CO2 as plant food.”iv “Peabody is confident that the 
result of such a balanced view will be a finding of non-endangerment,” the documented 
concluded. v 

In 2010, Peabody Energy attempted to leverage the 2009 stolen email incident, sometimes 
referred to as “Climategate” in a petition challenging the EPA’s endangerment finding.vi The 
petition attacked the IPCC, National Climate Assessment, and individual climate scientists. 
“Thus, EPA’s attempt to transform a benign naturally-occurring substance into a dangerous air 
pollutant is based on evidence that it should never have used in the first place,” Peabody argued 
in the petition. The EPA denied Peabody’s petition and several others like it, noting, “The 
scientific evidence supporting EPA’s finding is robust, voluminous, and compelling.” In their 
response, EPA officials pointed to multiple independent investigations into the stolen emails 
“clearing the scientists of any wrongdoing.”vii 
 
In 2014, Peabody Energy again revisited the issue of the endangerment finding in its comments 
on the EPA’s Clean Power Plan proposal, attacking the findings of the IPCC as “fatally flawed.” 
“But no science supports the relevant causal links – the connection between changes in GHG 
levels and any changes in climate,” viii 
 
In addition to discrediting science directly, Peabody also does so through their affiliations with 
industry groups, including ALEC and ACCCE.ix,x 
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